
Save the Date 

 

 

August 
23 Book Week Parade 
28 Assembly 
 

September 
5 Athletics Day 
14 F-2 Sleepover 
15 Footy Day 
15 End of Term 

17th August, 2023 

Hello All, 
 

Next Wednesday will be our Book Parade. Students are encouraged to come along dressed in a 
costume of a book character for the day. The parade will be on the basketball court (we are hoping 
for some good weather) at 10.30am.  
 

On Monday next week, we have two pre service teachers starting a placement with us. Nick Camp 
will be joining Mr Grant in 2G and Holly Lawrence will be working alongside Miss Gambold in F/1G. 
We welcome both Nicholas and Holly to Appin Park.  
 

I’d like to thank Mrs Elliott, Lisa Bell, Denise Sear-Pirko, Jimi Pell and Sam Savage for the running of 
the book fair. The event saw a packed library over this past week, with numerous books and items 
being sold. We raised over $3,000 and this will go towards new books for our library.  
 

Thanks to those who had a go at last week’s brain teaser 
which was how many triangles were in the picture? The     
answer was 44. Our lucky winner from last week was Bonny 
from 3/4R!   Here is this week’s question to try and solve at 
home.  
 
Which is the top view of the pyramid? 
Don’t forget to come to the drive through tomorrow morning 
and put your answer in the mailbox.  
 

Have a great week, 

Craig Kerlin—Acting Principal 

Certificates of Recognition 
*Indie Smith* *Emma James* 

*Patience Lacy*  *Xavier Hutton* 
*Marleigh Berry*  

*Seth Webster-Mizzi*             

 
 

 

 
 

Chloe Littel & Zara Pell for the excellent assistance they have been 
providing with Breakfast Club.  Chloe and Zara have been willingly 
volunteering their mornings to help our ES staff deliver breakfast. 

Principal’s Award 

CASEA (CYMHS Early Action in Schools) is offering a free service to parents & families  
CASEA offers support on: 

• Ways to respond to children’s emotions such as worry anger and sadness;  
• What children need to develop socially and emotionally, along with ways to meet these needs;  
• Calming strategies for children;  
• Children’s brain development;  
• Parenting styles and strategies;  
• Ways to set limits and use consequences. 

Want to know more?  Meet with the CASEA team outside the Foundation classrooms on Mondays during Term 3 at 
3:15pm.   If you would like further information, please contact the CASEA team on (02) 6051 7900.  

Annual School Athletics 
We will hold our sports day at the Athletics Track in Appin Street on Tuesday 5th September.  All children compete in a variety of 
events.  Children are in house teams and results gain points towards being awarded the Athletics Shield for the year. To add to 
the spirit of the day, children can wear their house  colours.  If you are unsure of your child’s team please speak to their teacher. 
 

This whole day program requires a great deal of help and support from parents and families. We need help with individual 
events and marshalling age groups. If you are able to help please send a message to school, indicating the area that you would 
be able to help with, by next Thursday, 24th August, or Dojo Mrs Martin.  
 

We need help with high jump, long jump, triple jump, shot put, vortex and time keeping.  We also need help with age groups 
(age groups are based on what age your child turns this year, however, some senior students may elect to compete with their 
classmates rather than age group).  More information included in the newsletter closer to the event. 
 

 
CHILD’S NAME: …………………………………………  GRADE: ……………………. 
 
I am able to help with:  EVENT ……………………………… AGE GROUP:  …………… 
 
YOUR NAME: ……………………………………………  PHONE: ………………………….. 
 



Book Parade  

Wednesday 23rd August  
Students from all grades are invited 

to come dressed as a character      
from a book.  

5/6 HAPPENINGS 
5/6K are busy running their own restaurant, which includes meal 
costings for a main meal, dessert and drinks, budgets and working 
out quantities to serve the hungry masses. Preparation, serving and 
the dreaded cleaning up after the meal, are all a part of the task. 
Some of the foods that have been prepared and consumed have 
been carbonara, sausage rolls, nachos, rocky road, fruit skewers, 
red    velvet cupcakes and freshly juiced drinks. The students are 
looking forward to future restaurant meals including mini burgers, 
tacos, and scones. Mrs Dykes and Mrs Leerson have the students 
excited about their learning, not only with the hands-on learning 
but also the written reports that are being completed throughout 
the term, reflecting on their work in their restaurant. 

5/6 M are involved in an Earn & Learn quest where they applied to run a  
business or hold a bureaucratic role in the City of Martinville. Paying rent, 
water and electricity bills, insurances to cover lost clothing, messy rental 
spaces or non-completion of homework has certainly made them realise that 
their weekly ‘wage’ might not go as far as they initially thought. Some of the 
businesses that will be open for business will be a grocery store, hardware, 
electrical, clothing, jewellery and sports store, lotto agency, collectables, and 
a travel agent. The toy and pet store may be popular when they open their  
doors. The cinema has already been open for business, making a nice profit 
on day one. Hopefully the newsagent will have the first edition of the        
Martinville News in production by the end of next week.   Learning about   
financial matters at a young age is certainly a worthwhile task and allows to 
develop a greater appreciation of money and having to work for it. 

 

Netball News 
Congratulations to the Year 5/6 Golden Girls team and the Year 3/4 Nippas on a great netball season. The improvement from 
the start of the season to their last game was evident, with the skills and concept of game play and strategies improving greatly. 
 

 A very big thank you to all the people that helped with the teams, especially Karen McIntosh, Mardi James, Jackie Gardner, 
Tash Norris, Karlah Norris and former student Abby James, for their coaching and umpiring throughout the season. Without the 
support of family and friends to undertake these roles, our students wouldn’t be able to participate in team events like netball. 
 

Please wash and return dresses and bibs to Mrs Martin by next week, along with the netballs. 


